
PUBLIC HEARINGS – Frequently Asked Questions

What is a Public Hearing?
· A public hearing is a formal process, presided over by a Department-designated facilitator, whereby members of the public may provide testimony and comment on rulemaking after a brief presentation by the Department.
· A public hearing is not a negotiation; it is a means for the Department to receive public comment. It is not a forum in which to answer questions, defend rulemaking, or enter into dialogue with those providing testimony.
· A public hearing has a Department-designated facilitator who is the sole regulator of the proceedings, including making the determination that the comments are outside the scope of the rule or that comments are unduly repetitious.  It is not the role of the facilitator to answer questions or to explain any part of the proposed rules.
· A public hearing is an opportunity for the public to provide oral comment on a particular rulemaking under the requirements of Section 67-5222, Idaho Code.

· There is no requirement that public hearings be held unless the agency is requested to do so by 25 persons, a political subdivision, or an agency.  However, the Department may schedule a public hearing without being requested to and include a notice for the public hearing with the notice of proposed rulemaking.
· If the Department is requested to hold a public hearing by 25 persons, a political subdivision, or an agency, the Department is required to hold a hearing and to publish notice of the hearing in the Bulletin for the month in which the hearing is to be held.  
· Public hearings are held during the statutorily-required 21-day comment period that follows publication of a proposed rulemaking. 
· In order to conduct a public hearing, the Department must publish a notice that states the time, place, and date of the hearing in the Idaho Administrative Bulletin.
· The facilitator of a public hearing is responsible to use a digital recorder to record the hearing.  This recording, along with any sign-in sheets, Department statement, written comments from the public, or other documentation of the hearing must be submitted to APS to become part of the official rulemaking record.
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